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Contributors 

H.C. Pen Hand, who died in 1978, taught economics at the University of Man­
itoba. 

John Battye is Director of Continuing Education at St. Mary's University in 
Halifax and editor of the Committee on Canadian Labour History Bulletin. 

Robert Harney is a member of the University of Toronto History Department 
and President of the Multicultural History Society of Ontario. 

David Frank is completing a Ph.D. thesis on Cape Breton coal miners at 
Dalhousie University and will be a Killam Fellow at the College of Cape 
Breton for 1979-1981. 

Nolan Reilly teaches history at the University of Winnipeg and is completing a 
Dalhousie Ph.D. on Amherst, N.S. 

Michael Piva is a member of the University of Ottawa's History Department 
and author of the recently published The Condition of the Working Class in 
Toronto, 1900-1921. 

Veronica Strong-Boag, author of The Parliament of Women, teaches history at 
Concordia. 

Paul Craven teaches in the Social Science Division of York University and is 
editor of Ontario Report. 

Ross McCormack, president of the Committee on Canadian Labour History 
and author of Reformers, Rebels and Revolutionaries, is a member of the 
University of Winnipeg History Department. 

Ian McKay is currently working on a Dalhousie Ph.D. thesis on mainland Nova 
Scotia coal miners. 

Peter Blanchard teaches history at the University of Toronto. 


